
LEVELLAND INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT 
BOARD OF EDUCATION 

Date: 7/30/2025 Presented By: Teresa Montemayor

Subject: 

Consider Interlocal, Interlocal 
Addendum, and Proposal with 
PCAT Related Page(s) Attachments 

ACTION 
BACKGROUND INFORMATION 

Our Property & Casualty Insurance policy will expire August 31, 2025. The Current 
proposal compared to our current policy is as follows:

In 2019, the Texas Association of School Boards (TASB) issued a policy requiring all school 
districts participating in their Risk Management Fund to also obtain Workers’ Compensation 
Insurance through TASB in order to continue receiving their property/casualty services.

LISD currently holds an active Workers’ Compensation contract with Claims Administrative 
Services (CAS). As a result of TASB’s requirement, transitioning to TASB for property/casualty 
insurance would obligate the District to pay for both the existing CAS Workers’ Comp contract 
and the TASB Workers’ Comp coverage—an arrangement that would result in unnecessary and 
duplicative costs.

Despite this limitation, the District still requested a proposal from TASB in order to fully evaluate 
all available options. However, TASB was unable to provide a proposal at this time for LISD.

ADMINISTRATIVE RECOMMENDATION 

We are recommending the Board approve the Interlocal, Interlocal addendum, Member 
Representative Form, and proposal with PCAT 

BOARD ACTION REQUIRED 

Approval/Disapproval 




